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  Dear Parents and Carers,






         28th September  2018
This week we had the first of the Honiton Learning Community sports events with 24 of our children from across Key Stage 2 representing the school in Cross Country running. All of our teams came in the top two positions of every event and our Year 6 girls won their event and have qualified for the East Devon finals at Bicton College on 2nd November. A further 11 runners took part for the first time in the Stockland Cross Country after school on Wednesday running through fields, tracks and rivers against 19 other schools. Our children showed great determination and really enjoyed the event. Thanks to Mr Priddle who joined me in accompanying the children. 
Also this week our Year 5 children enjoyed a visit to the Northcott Theatre to watch Terrible Tudors as part of their ‘Off with her head’ Cornerstones imaginative learning project. I’ve heard this gave valuable insight in to the more gruesome elements of Tudor life which I’m sure will be shared with parents at the end of the project! I’ve heard that children were impeccably behaved and this was noted by members of the public. 
Thank you to all the parents who attended Parent Information Evenings on Tuesday and Thursday this week. Thank you also to the staff for staying late to deliver these sessions. Please see dates of further upcoming evenings below. 

We have another busy week next week with PCSO Shelton coming to speak to Year 5 and Year 6 pupils about the importance of online safety. We have school photographs on Friday. Also next week please see below information about how you can help us on Thursday on our ‘Cowboy/Girl day’ in order to secure maximum funding from the Government to spend on your children this year. 

If you were able to watch Panorama on Wednesday evening (still available on iplayer) you will be even more aware of just what a huge issue the Mental Health of our children has become in this country. As you know, we have a whole school Mental Health Strategy which is led by Mrs Newman. Our children are aware of the importance of mental health and how to consider it in the same way as physical health. Much more information will be coming in this area including sessions for parents run by our partners Early Help for Mental Health (EH4MH). If you have any concerns, questions or are interested in getting involved in our Mental Health Strategy then please do get in touch with myself or Mrs Newman. 
Finally, I try not to be too political in newsletters, but today I attach a letter about school funding. The National Association of Headteachers (NAHT) has requested every Headteacher write to parents about the funding crisis in UK schools. Under the ‘worthless?’ banner we are campaigning against continued cuts to your child’s education. Please do read the letter if you have time. I am very happy to speak with any parents who have further interest or questions on the issue. I will continue to do everything I can to fight for fairer funding for our children’s education. 
Yours faithfully,
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Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery- have enjoyed drawing with pencils and pens to create pictures of their families and learning new

 songs to sing.

Reception- Reception have been enjoying writing letters and stories, along with drawing pictures of

 Gingerbread men in their class.

Year 1- the children have been learning how to count backwards, and enjoying walks around the field, 

finding out about nature. They are also reading and learning about owl babies.

Year 2- have been busy in maths, they have been learning how to count in 2s, 5s and 10s, and finding 

out about the more than and less than crocodile signs. Also, they have been practicing their research skills, finding 

out about the life cycle of bees.

Year 3- This week Year 3 were painting superheroes along with using place value in maths.

Year 4- In their new power maths books, Year 4 did their end of unit test, completing their first subject. As well as

 finishing an information sheet about teeth.

Year 5- Year 5 had a fabulous trip to the Northcott Theatre to see Terrible Tudors. Following the subject, they are 

learning the Pavanne (a Tudor dance) in P.E.

Year 6- are learning about Anne Frank and creating an information leaflet. They have enjoyed 

competing in a cross country race. Just like Year 4, they have also completed their end of unit check, in power maths.

                                                                                                                                                      Editors: Eleri and Tilly    

Staff News 
Miss Drew

Today we say farewell to Miss Drew who has been working with us as a Higher Level Teaching Assistant across Early Years and Key Stage 1. We wish her every success in her new role. After half term we will be pleased to welcome Mrs Clarke to the team as Higher Level Teaching Assistant. Mrs Clarke joins us from Sidmouth Primary School. 
Miss Bartlett

I’m sure you will all want to join me in wishing Miss Bartlett a wonderful wedding day today! 
Messages 
Cowboy/Girl Day Thursday 4th October  2018

Thursday 4th October will be Cowboy/Girl Day at Littletown Primary, children are able to dress up in any cowboy/girl style clothing  - Jeans and T-shirt would be fine, - although it can be more if you wish but please don’t go to any unnecessary expense.  We are holding the Cowboy/Girl Day as it is our School Census day and we are offering a Cowboy/Girl Style lunch of Cow Burgers and Chips with Veggie Burgers as the vegetarian option, the Jacket Potato is still an available option with Baked Beans and Cheese, dessert will be a Rocky Road with Marshmallows, Yoghurt and Fruit will still be available as options.  The more children who opt for a school dinner on this particular day the more money the school gets to spend on the pupils, therefore, please encourage your child to opt for the Cowboy/Girl Lunch! You will need to book this meal on Parentpay in the usual way BEFORE midnight tonight (ie Friday 28th September). I will be encouraging all staff to dress up and take part in the lunchtime event.
Yellow slips 

Please can all parents remember that if your child is to be collected by somebody other than yourself or someone you have designated on our records with authority to pick up then a yellow slip must be filled in. Verbal consent via phone should only be used in times of emergency. Staff will not release children into the care of adults not designated without a yellow slip. Yellow slips can be obtained from the class teacher or outside the classrooms. If you are unsure then please ask. 
Guitar lessons

We have some spaces for peripatetic guitar lessons in the school with our guitar teacher. For enquiries please contact the school office. 

GDPR consent slips

New consent forms will be coming home over the next few days. Please can you return them to us as quickly as you can. Many thanks. 
Plastic free schools – individual action

Today in assembly children found out about the tragedy of plastic pollution and our campaign to become one of the only 200 nationwide plastic free schools. Children have been invited to write a letter to me if they wish to be a part of our team to push this forward in the school. Children have been shown the following webpage as a way that they could start making a small difference themselves. If you feel you can support your child/ren in making 1 change to reduce plastic then please visit the site, commit to an action and let us know via twitter or email so we can track the difference we are making as a school community.
https://static-forms.tectonicinteractive.com/bbc/index-bbc-plastics.html
Timid To Tiger

The Student and Family Support Team will be holding a tea/coffee open afternoon next Wednesday 3rd  October at 2:30pm in the cabin on the school field. This is a session to give parents and carers the opportunity to chat about children’s anxieties and behavior. The team will then be again running an information course called Timid To Tiger which has proven to be very successful starting after half tem. This is a great provision for Littletown parents as we are currently one of only a few schools in East Devon to be offering this course. 
Information evenings
We have had fantastic turn outs and very positive feedback from our Early Years and Key Stage1 parent information evenings so far. Please see below evenings still to come which will be held as follows 6-7pm.:
1st November                        Maths                                             Upper Key Stage 2 (Year5 and Year6)

8th November                        Maths                                             Lower Key Stage 2 (Year3 and Year4)

13th November                     Literacy                                           Key Stage 1 (Year1 and Year2)

15th November                     Reading and SPaG                        Key Stage 2 (Years 3,4,5 and 6)

Mealtime assistants

We are currently looking to recruit more MTAs at the school. Please do let us know at the school office if you are interested. 

Twitter

Do you follow us on twitter yet? Twitter is another way of us issuing information and reminders alongside parentpay mail and another way for you to let us know what you and your children are up to. Follow us at www.twitter.co.uk @LittletownAcad

NHS Flu Vaccination

Please remember to complete the online consent form for children in Reception to year 5 by Friday 5th October.  The children will be having their vaccinations on Tuesday 9th October in school.  The link to register your children was sent out on ParentPay.
School events/Dates 

Week beginning 1st October :

	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	
	
	Y5/6 online safety meeting with PCSO Shelton
	Cowboys day – fancy dress and school dinners
	School photographs
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